Newsletter — April 2022
Heacham Infant School

www.heachaminfant.co.uk
office@heachaminfant.co.uk 01485 570357

Dear Parents and Carers,

| am writing this on the day of our Easter Bonnet Parade. After the difficulties of the last two years, it brings such joy to
our pupils and staff to be able to meet parents and visitors to show their bonnets! Our PTA hosted events this week and
have done a fabulous job. Events raised over £360!

This term we have celebrated success in many ways. Our Y1 dancing achievements shone through at the Corn Exchange
Dance event. We have had visits from Rev Wilson, the RNLI and the police this term to help pupils learn. Sharing our
learning with you all during the Showcase events was fantastic too. We notice that some pupils do not bring their book
bags daily- please ensure you read with your child every day and record this in the reading record. If you want extra
advice or books to read at home then please ask your child's teacher. Research shows that children who read each day
go on to enjoy and attain more at school.

We continue to deliver our knowledge rich curriculum across year groups and provide enrichment activities and clubs
after school to make sure every pupil can enjoy these opportunities. If you want your child to experience one of our clubs
or special events but haven't yet been able to manage this then please do get in touch. It's important to give every child
chances to shine. You can also reach Teresa or Alison { SEND and Pastoral Team) via the office for any advice or support
to help you and your child. Just get in touch and we will get back to you!

Finally, the DFE has produced new guidance for schools on attendance- we will trial
this system during the summer term to support and inform you. You may receive texts
from us detailing the number of days of absence your child has had. We will also
continue to send home attendance concern and improvement letters. We may also ask
you to meet with us to discuss fast tracking to boost time spent in school. These
strategies all aim to help children and families. It's great to work together.

We hope you all have a lovely Easter and look forward to seeing you all when
we return!

Louwise Jackson and Emumar Hunt

Term Dates Twitter
Please note that our term dates are not the same as those Please follow us on twitter as we are using that social
published by Norfolk County Council. media platform more regularly than Facebook.

Please see our website for information.

The Last day of Spring Term is Friday 1 e S l:ii?r* no.r;
April. ' ' et
Children return on Wednesday 20* April. e s andsunior WNAT

@heachampunion

if you have a matter you wish to discuss with our Headteacher Louise Jackson, our Deputy Headteacher Emma Hunt, or our Acting
Assistant Head, Claire Chadderton, please make an appointment at the school office and we will be very happy to chat to you. We want
everyone to feel welcome in our school and also to ensure that the children’s safety, learning and happiness are always our priority ©
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Our Learning

Nursery has had a busy, happy half term here
in the preschool. They have been thinking
about journeys and interesting places. The
children are always fascinated about animals
here so lots of their play involves jungle
animals. The class have told stories, made
beautiful pictures and patterns and even did
jungle yogal!

The children also had the chance to meet two
of our local police officers who spoke about
their roles in the community, what the police
do and what their gear is used for.

The class has spent lots of time playing
outside in the mud kitchen and preparing to
plants some saplings in our garden area.

Goldfinches have learnt all about travel and
transport this half term and created a wonderful hot |
air balloon area with a ticket booth. The class have
met local police officers and crew from RNLI
Hunstanton lifeboat Station. Both shared
information about their jobs and how to stay safe.
Following these visits, the children have investigated
floating & sinking linked to boats. The class has also
learnt the enormous turnip story and created their
own versions, and also enjoyed visiting our new
library with lots of wonderful new books on display.
In Maths, the class has looked at numbers bonds to
10. Goldfinches have spent lots of time in the garden
and have been exploring the new wildlife area.

Robins have been looking at architecture in DT this term
and have even visited the Heacham Parish Church to look
at the building’s features, have a go at drawing them and
even did some wax rubbings. They’ve even built their
own building designs out of lego. The class have loved
learning about how to take care of the world in Science

,‘ e and have talked about the effects our actions have and

| e T ol what we can do to help the Earth and it’s animals,

' - & including humans. In History, Robins have been getting
Il to know the monarchs from the past, particularly Charles

' / : & I, but they have really enjoyed singing along to Horrible
M 7 e il histories’ song Charles Il. They have learnt about
) ;:":x"?.'_tu parliament and the changes brought about by Lord

~ ' Protector Oliver Cromwell.
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Owls have been exploring shape and fractions in
Maths this term. They have loved making shapes
using sticks and sweets and sharing out teddies and
toys to find fractions of amounts. Science has been
focused on states of matter. The children have
learned how atoms are the smallest particles on
earth that build up everything and even make up
our own molecules. They have also been
investigating what happens when chocolate is
heated and it turns from a solid into a liquid. They
have enjoyed writing instructions inspired by 'The
Owl Who was Afraid of the Dark' in English. In Art,
Owls have been exploring 'Still Life’ and have drawn
flowers and objects inspired by Georgia O'Keefe and
Giorgio Morandi. The class have been learning about
the Romans in History, learning about the different
parts of their armour, how their towns were built
and Boudicca's revolt. They loved discovering that
they would have been in the Iceni if they had lived
2,000 years ago!

All the classes had a fantastic time taking part in the Come and Sing Celebration Day event. Children learnt some
fun, new songs, listened to some fabulous ukulele playing and participated in learning dances used in
celebrations and festivals. They all had an amazing day! A very big thank you to Ellie and Laura for giving us a
magical day! Our Year 1 class also had a fantastic time at the SSP Dance festival. After weeks of practising they
performed at the corn exchange and did bnlllantly| Well done!

Next Term
Sparrows will be learning about minibeasts! Why does a ladybird have spots? How does a caterpillar turn into a butterfly?
Nursery will spend most of their time outside, providing the sunshine stays!

Goldfinches will also be learning about growing linked to plants and animals and developing their new growing raised bed
(any veg seeds gratefully received!) They will also learn the little Red Hen story map, write their own sentences and
stories, discover shapes and patterns and practice addition and subtraction facts up to 10.

Robins will look at continents in Geography, different types of plants and trees and how they grow in Science and free
standing structures in Art .

Owls will be learning about the Romans in History, how they invaded and built and empire. In Science, the class will look
at states of matter and materials and will focus on still life in Art!

All classes will be looking into trips this term. These will be confirmed at a later date.
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New Staff

We are pleased to welcome three new members of staff to Heacham Infants:

Alison Rule has joined our 3
schools, Heacham Infants,
Juniors and Snettisham for
a newly created role of
Pastoral Support Officer.
She will be supporting our
children with their social,

Sara Minns has joined our
Year 2 class, Owls as a
Teaching assistant. She has
been supporting our teachers
and children in the class room
and has already brought so
much fun to Owls’ lessons.

Mathew Nicholas has
joined our Reception class,
Goldfinches as a Teaching
assistant. He is a fantastic
addition to our staff and
has proven himself to be a
wonderful role model to
our younger children.

emotional and behavioural
wellbeing.

A message from
Revd Veronica Wilson

&

Heacham Parish Church

it's great that we can be together again!

‘ | hope you all have a lovely Easter. Come and join us in church for

Do come and visit the church in the
Easter holiday.

There’s lots of beautiful flowers popping
up and the church is open 10-4 everyday,
churchyard open 24/7.

Maybe you could do as Robins class have
done and have a go at drawing the
church or some of the flowers outside.
Do send a photo of your drawing ©

Easter Family Celebrations

QL o ¥
¢

Tuesday 12* April
1Xam—1pm
Bring a picnic {drinks provided)
Craft activities, games, singing and music
Learn more about the Easter story

A s
Q RISEN

oo heachamcharcn@orguk 01485 572538

PTA

We recently introduced you to some of our new PTA members.
They are already planning some fantastic events for next term
and have done a fabulous job with the Easter raffle and bonnet
parade. Thank you so much for all your hard work!

it was lovely to see lots more of you at our first meeting and
express your interest.

if you would like to join our PTA and help host events and
fundraise for the school to enrich our pupils’ experience, have
a look at the “10 Reasons to join the PTA’ flyer attached and
pop along to our next meeting.

The next PTA meeting will take place on:
Tuesday 26 April 2022 at 2pm
We look forward to seeing you ©
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School Dates and Events

After school clubs

Clubs starting on week commencing 25th April. Spaces are limited and will be allocated on a first come, first served basis. To apply for
a space please email the office. Clubs run by school staff are free. Collection from the office entrance:

Mon — Music and Movement Gymnastics with Helen for Goldfinches, Robins and Owils, 25 spaces. 2:50-3:50pm (No club on the 6™ and
27% June) £40/or 2 x £20

All school run clubs will finish at 3:30pm and have 10 spaces:
Tues - Team Games with Catherine Bennett for Goldfinches
Waeds - Art with Jessica Morgan for Owls and Robins
Weds - Disney Singalong with Claire Chadderton for Robins
Thurs - Poi Spinning with Lauren Thrower for Owls

Tempest Class Photos 12*" May — Please ensure your child wears their school uniform. Class photos only.

NHS National Child Measurement Programme (Goldfinches Class only) 27* May - Each year in England, school children in Reception
Year have their height and weight checked at school as part of the National Child Measurement Programme. The information gathered
allows services to plan how to support families to lead healthy lives.

Parent Sessions — Our Summer Term sessions can be found on page 7

Heacham Infant School Half Term Activity Challenges - Have a look at these fun Easter activities! Sock bunnies, Cardboard Egg

decorating, Easter Nest Cakes. It's also a great time to get outside for a walk or a bike ride, or to explore nature. Send us photos on
Dojo!

Ingredients water. Pour the chocolate over the

200g milk chocolate, broken into shredded wheat and stir well to

pieces combine.

85g shredded wheat, crushed

2 x 1bags mini chocolate eggs STEP 2

cupcake case Spoon the chocolate wheat into 12
cupcake cases and press the back of a

STEP teaspoon in the centre to create a nest

Melt the chocolate in a small bow|  shape. Place 3 mini chocolate eggs on

placed over a pan of barely top of each nest. Chill the nests in the

simmering fridge for 2 hrs until set.

Local Half Term Events and Activities

There's lots of things happening around Norfolk over the Easter holiday! Here’s a couple to get you started:
Saturday 16" April 11-5pm — Sandingham Easter Egg Hunt £3 per person

Wednesday 13t and Thursday 14™ April various sessions between 10 — 3pm — Westacre Theatre Tots Workshops £6 per child
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MORNING
YOGA

HOLD EACH POSE FOR 10 SEC

L

reverse warror

REAPEAT THIS SEQUENCE X6

Breath deeply and evenly on your form Keep your back straight.
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sa:e. ihe Upcoming parent events and W:gfm'
DoYe workshops and Mursery Schon
5 Date Time Details How to book
®
% o 3 pAgy 2.10pm- R Informaticon Session for Parents of all
E 2 2.45pm classes Please contact the office ta
(= % 16 day 2.10pm- Magic Maths (luency focus) for Parents confirm attendance
% v 2.45pm fromn Reception to Year 2
E 26® Apnil Zpmn- PTA Meeting The mare the merrier,
S 3.30pm please contact the office if
16" May you would like to attend
Learning showcase week
(these will be keld each half tarm going forwards and will take place in classroom aress unless otherwise stated)
fMay 10T 8.30am- Year 1 Learning showcase for parents
g 9.3Dam {children share work with their families)
g May 1™ B.30am- Year 2 Learning showcase for parents
g & a.00am ichildren share work with their families) Maximmum of 15 parents for
é:.., g May 12T 8.10am- MNursery Stay and Play for parents {please each of these sessions so
E’i E 9.00am choose a session that your child wsually please book via the office
= 1.30pm- attends)
g 2.30pen
~ May 13% B.30am- Reception Leaming showecase for parents
9.00am {children share waork with their families)
Easter Parent Sessions
Please join us for an Easter
ot ray 2pm-3ipm | Sunflower Reading Café and Craft Sessicn themed story and craft
for all classes session in the hall, cantact
& the office to confirm
§ attendance, maximum of 10
z families per class
= 27 May Morning | Roval Fun & Children dress in red white
5 and blue for a day of royal
fun
270 May Zpm-3pm | Queens Jubilee tea party Fusther details to fallow
Queens Jubilee
L “ p If you have any bunting or plastic picnic wear which you would be willing to donate to
“!'yoa' v us we would be very grateful &
SRl | 1
F. A —
~ We are always looking for more pecple to join our PTA, if you would like to find out
more, please contact the PFTA 2
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SUPPORTY
THE SCHOOL
The PTA |5 ¥ital to the
success of the school. Funds
raised enfich your child's learning
and make every student's
experience batter, Be part of
the group that pays for the
playground your child Loves
or Tunds the Library that's
thelr favourite place
to be.

4 BE BETTER
CONNECTED
Craate ctoser Links with the
fead, teachers and staft. it you're
ned to thie school, the PTA Is
an exrellent way to find out
Tk tnlngs work and bexome
part of tha community. if
nit, you'll still galn greatat
Insight by sealng how
things work from
bty sldes

IMPROVE
YOUR CHILD'S
LEARNING
Studles show that chlldren
whiose parents are Invatvad In

thelr education do better In school,

Engaging with the PTA shows
Waur © Midran’s egucation s
important to you, Play your
part In Imprcv.'ln-g the
s hool and watch
thiem

-

ITS TOTALLY
FLEXIBLE
Whether you're 3 futl-time
parent or working the nime to Tve,
amyone Can get imvolvied, It's 1ess
commitmant than you think, and you
don't Jlwas have 10 attend mestings
small jabs such as designing
a3 poster, distributing letters
ar running a stall keep
everything running
Smothly.

PTA* ;

10

REASONS
TOJOIN
THEPTA

IT'S NOT JUST

FOR MUMS
Everyone Iswelcome, and
it's especlally Important to
nave dads and male G@rers

representad, 3s male roke models
are cruclalin children’s upbringing.
Dads can bring differant skils:
they can bring a different
perspective, and they
can bring atong
other dads.

BECAUSE
IT'S FUN!

Be part ofthe team
wliich organises the best
events and get-togethers. Debrier
overa glass oTwing (or two).
Suggest your most hare-brained
{de3 and watch 2s It atches
on and everyone wants a
plece of the actlon. Laugh.
Cry. Batherafor
edc other.

LEARN
NEW SKILLS
Everyone has somathing they
can bring to the PTA but you can
alsa learm new skils by trading
with othars. &lways wanted o
perfect that cobkle rallpe’ Not sure
hiow to deslign a poster? Want to
Aone your publn speaking
SKIiST You can do it with
the suppart of the
committes

ember ine
mam:.mnmnm
Mmamnﬂtmm
using resources we buy, and
remember the avants we hold.
Hedp keep the PTA g0ing
sofuture puplis can
benent oo,
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things o do |

50 e

no/low cost activities

for babies, toddlers and

preschoolers in a . app-
From puddie jumping to painting or from baking to

bubbies, halp your littie ons isarn key language skills
with thess 50 frea or low cowt activities to do in Norfolk.

Find healthier swaps
for the whole family

N s

2

Just scan, swipe, swap
‘Now it's your turn to try! “ap

:.‘.'.;.'r.-“. i

[ music 4 movement )

dance - drama - music

Creative Dance Workshop

@

Dersingham Social Club

Tuesday 19" April

10am-2.30pm (bring a packed lunch}

£20.00 Per day per child
AGE: 5-11years

ED AVAILABILITY

ESSENTIAL

Call Helen 079293249¢

Can youmake - swaps?

Iry cotouring them in 2 you go*

Diink %’-":‘: -
has made 5 swaps and is a Swap Rud;siar

“Crayons work Dest. if you use felt Tips make sune you Bilow time 10 dry.

Together we explore, discover, achieve and grow: developing outstanding practice




ﬁ.f\%@ vy

'3
T

Like toasties,
love prizes?

Dpen to all primary and secondary school aged
children in Norfolk and Sutfolk

ﬁ ©  Open from 7th March - 10th April 2022
J ."' 4

To enter, visit foodsavvy.org.uk/tasty-toastie

Coniorich recyches ! - I l .‘ ‘ ¥ Subtoh recycles

_,,i
WILDlings

Adventure Parties

Easter Family Fun Day

Joun WILDIIngs Tor an Easter tamily fun day on Wednesday
13" agril Have & go &t Easter themed cralts and games. Toast
bunny talls imarshmalkows oi course i} over the campfire,
hunt tor SIgns of spring and explore nature. There wilt be lots
of actrvities Lo ketp you all busy, You €an also Duild dens,
fook for bugs. piay On the rope swing, make pies in the mad
kitehen, by soms mod siedging, and relax in the hammock

& fun seasion for alt ages, recommenced from waking
Sesnons gre 10-12 and 12-2. cost £5 per child and Hek 3t
WiLDiings woods on the Ken Hill estate, Saeitisham, Please
massags WILDIER to book in

Chiigter must bring an $0ult For dinectixis, Sieaie

see wikEMETgues o uh

i you arp unable 10 mabe this date you are welttnne ta (oM
us for our Little WILDhngs sessions Mondays ang Thursdays
10-12 theuagh the holidays, simed 3t pre-schoolecs thit any
ape { older sibling s welcormne

ST » % ‘t"‘*

—
J.h.’

See you «n the wopds &

LAY 4"

r

West Norfolk
Academies Trust

Easter Home Challenge

Thes yeor wt would bise you 1o decorate on 69 8 show us who yeu Think $ the mast anportant
porsen or the mast wterestiag person. wm Hestory

Your a9 will naad to be self-supporting {rtend up rteeif) and sheuid incude en explanation of
who your chasan parson i and wiry yeu Think thiry're mirareriing/anportast

Your egg should be on ¢ base (cardbeard or simitar).
The compeftition will be judged on the foliowing eriterio:

» Decoration
« Anexplanation of importonce and why you selected them

Entries should be brought into school by Friday 22 April for a chance to
win a £20 Amazon voucher!

The winners from each schoo! will be decided by the Chair of the

Governing body and wil be put forward to determine a final K51 & KS2
winner,

The Norfolk Churches Trust Schools Art
Competition 2022

Cate 01 May 2022 1020
The Morfcix Churores Trust is delightad to anncwnze (53t followeng e puccess of tre fast 37 tomasites.

= will :akz piace agair this yean
P 3 P

The corzatito i tz inas o6 o= 275~ Fom Norfod Soiars Scooos to 2taw o paint e ows chuseh The
work of 3t needs s ino uoe 3 237 o7 soUr oal church ether the TIRMDr BXRETIC Of BvRT 5MMENET 0€tRE

To b2 judged oy the Bishop of horwich
Tie somesitor e be D wided “ic fvee 33E cxegor es as fliows
Reception, Year 1 & Year 2 ~~+~ Year 3 & Year4 ~~~~Voar G & &

E~tries shou 7 be ~o larger than 4% (257 mm x 210
Org entty 2ETe T

Al g o Bxcest poTiograzhy €@t be TIuoRd
In each age category there will be 3 first and second prize;
1st Prize - The scheol will receive £100 and the artist £30
2nd Prize - The school will receive £50 and the artist £20

&0 entries must g s.omtted oy post ta Peorfolt Trorches Trust At Competnion East
Egcimam ~al East Backram Mool 1A 11 884 270 recewed oy "4th Al 2022

Szz2e mcisda Yo ety forr vt Th you car Zownioag here. The enirants "Fme yEE" group & s2hee!
name needs tz be ~ziuded on e revarse of the aiaart

The winning entrants will have their work on display in the Norfelk Churehes Trust
tent, at the
Stately Car Boot Sale, at Sennowe Park, Guist, Norfolk, NR20 578
on Sunday 1st May 2022, 10am - 3pm.

Thz Nosfoir Shursnes TRt SS03PIS 1O JESOCOSENT, For 0aT33en O 'I5T s
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Have you checked for funding?

You might be eligible for Free School Meals/Early Years
Pupil Premium funding.

The school receives funding for each child who comes
under Pupil Premium (including free school meals), so it is
worth applying! Pupil Premium can cover Nursery sessions

too!

You can apply online:
https://fiso.norfolk.gov.uk/synergy/Enquiries/Citizen/Free
SchoolMeals.aspx
Or email the office for an application form.

£ easyfundraising
feel good shopping

West Norfolk Academies Trust is now on easyfundraising. If you
would like to help raise funds for the schools across the trust,
every time you shop online, please take a look on
easyfundraising.com

Cashless Payments
All payments can be made via ParentPay, the school’s bank
details or through the card machine held at the office.
Payments include Drop in Club, Nursery Fees, Charity
collections, etc.
ParentPay:
We've had a few glitches since setting up but these will all
be sorted soon.
if you have not had a letter to set up your child’s ParentPay,
please contact the office.
Contactless Card Payments:
Payments via the card machine held at the school office.
Bank Transfer payments should be made to:
Heacham Infant and Nursery School
Sort code: 30-99-77
Account Number: 354695768
*Please add a reference to your bank payment e.g.
‘Surname Nursery’ or ‘Surname Red Nose’.

FSM Voucher Reminder

A message from the NCC:

To support children and families at the height of the Covid
pandemic, the government provided additional funding to local
authorities, first through the Covid Winter Grant and later via
the Household Support Fund (HSF).

In Norfolk, this was primarily used to fund free school meal
vouchers, for eligible children, during the school holidays. The
fund was a one-off grant to bridge the gap between the end of
furlough and the Universal Credit top-up and to give extra
support to those facing significant hardship, as the economy
began to recover from the pandemic.

That funding has now come to an end, meaning that free school
meal vouchers will not be provided over the upcoming two-
week break. The NCC recognise that the cost of living is
increasing and some families may continue to need extra
support over the Easter break.

The government is continuing to fund the Holiday Activities and
Food programme, known locally as Big Norfolk Holiday Fun, for
at least the next two years. This scheme includes a range of free
fun activities, as well as a free lunch. Places are provided on a
first come, first served basis but there are still spaces available.
There is a fuller update on this programme here,

Additionally, the Norfolk Assistance Scheme (NAS) is available to
support eligible families, by providing financial advice and foad
vouchers. Families can also search for local support for food and
finances, via the Community Directory.

The NCC would always encourage any parents who might need
extra help to contact them on 0344 800 8020, so that they can
help ensure families are getting the support that they need.

Covid-19 Updates
The school continues to follow the guidelines laid out by Public
Health England for schools. The Government currently advises
to self-isolate (stay at home) for 10 days if you have a positive
LFD result. You may be able to end isolation if you have a
negative LFD on the 5% and 6™ day of your isolation. This
information will be updated on Friday 1°* April 2022.

Please refer to the governmenf website for updates
https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus

Be kind. Keep your distance. Stay safe.

https://www.justonenorfolk.nhs.uk/

Just One from the Children’s and Young People’s Health Service has lots of useful
information on pregnancy, children’s health and developmental needs, activities
and more. They also have a very helpful section about starting school — how to
deal with any worries or concerns, how to get organised and where you can get

some support.

r S R _
[ B pﬁ%/ Q}é
el bt o 5% 1L W
@ )ustoneNorfolk.nhs.uk []
T 101 T ¥ se i

>
Sl

Together we explore, discover, achieve and grow: developing outstanding practice




